 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1July 4 was more than a little ironic. As we commemorated our Declaration of Independence asserting the equality of all people, with inherent rights to life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness, our government was asserting the right of Israel, a foreign country enjoying generous U.S. taxpayer support, to deprive American citizens of those same rights should it choose to commit murder, abduction, imprisonment and grand theft against them in international waters as it did last year, attacking a flotilla delivering messages of hope and humanitarian aid to Gaza.

Article 88 of the UN Convention on the Laws of the Seas states, “The high seas shall be reserved for peaceful purposes,” and Article 89 states, “No state may validly purport to subject any part of the high seas to its sovereignty.” Moreover, Israel’s attack on the flotilla employed weapons manufactured by ten U.S. companies despite our Arms Export Control Act that prohibits use of U.S. weapons against civilians.

We must remember that our founding document declares basic rights for all people, not just Americans. Thus all people have rights to safety from U.S. and Israeli bombs and missiles, from extrajudicial imprisonment in Abu Ghraib, Guantanamo, or any of 21 Israeli prisons holding 8-10,000 Palestinian political prisoners at any given time (www.addameer.info), and from destruction of the civil infrastructures in Iraq, Afghanistan, Pakistan and Palestine upon which their pursuit of happiness depends.

We must demand that our government respect and enforce the rule of law, not political expediency dictated by powerful lobbies.

